Chairman of the Investigation Committee 

Aleksandr Ivanovich Bastrykin 

Investigation Committee of the Russian Federation 

Tekhnicheskii pereulok, dom 2 

105005 Moscow

Russian Federation

Dear Chairman of the Investigation Committee,

It has come to my attention that, according to credible sources, over a hundred gay men in Chechnya have been rounded up, detained, tortured and even murdered in an apparently coordinated campaign. These alarming abductions and killings follow a similar pattern to enforced disappearances which have been documented in hundreds of cases over the years in Chechnya and other republics in Russia’s North Caucasus. Virtually none of these have been effectively investigated.

I urge you to take the following immediate steps to rectify this critically urgent and horrific situation:
· Please release the gay men in custody immediately and return them safely to their families and ensure that they immediately receive any medical treatment they require.

· Please conduct a prompt, effective and impartial investigation into the disappearances, murders and assaults committed against gay men in Chechnya to bring the perpetrators to justice.

· Please take all necessary measures to protect the human rights of gay people and ensure that gay men and women in Chechnya are protected from any additional detainments and physical attacks.
Lastly, I remind you that, as a party to the European Convention on Human Rights the Russia, you and other government leaders have an obligation to guarantee the protection of all Russian citizens, including gay, lesbian and transgender individuals, from threats and attacks.
Thank you for your immediate attention to this urgent matter.

Sincerely,

Ambassador Sergey I. Kislyak

Embassy of the Russian Federation

2650 Wisconsin Ave. NW

Washington DC 20007

Dear Ambassador,

It has come to my attention that, according to credible sources, over a hundred gay men in Chechnya have been rounded up, detained, tortured and even murdered in an apparently coordinated campaign.  These alarming abductions and killings follow a similar pattern to enforced disappearances which have been documented in hundreds of cases over the years in Chechnya and other republics in Russia’s North Caucasus.  Virtually none of these have been effectively investigated.

I urge you to take the following immediate steps to rectify this critically urgent and horrific situation:
· Please release the gay men in custody immediately and return them safely to their families and ensure that they immediately receive any medical treatment they require.

· Please conduct a prompt, effective and impartial investigation into the disappearances, murders and assaults committed against gay men in Chechnya to bring the perpetrators to justice.

· Please take all necessary measures to protect the human rights of gay people and ensure that gay men and women in Chechnya are protected from any additional detainments and physical attacks.

Lastly, I remind you that, as a party to the European Convention on Human Rights the Russia, you and other government leaders have an obligation to guarantee the protection of all Russian citizens, including gay, lesbian and transgender individuals, from threats and attacks.

Thank you for your immediate attention to this urgent matter.

Sincerely,

